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Residents’ Council Minutes  

 
March 4, 2025 

bvrescoun.org 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Council Members*: Fred Baldwin, Harry Boswell, Joan Bretz, Ida May Heidecker, 

June Kostrab, Marcia Marsh, Dale Meadowcroft (E), Bill Middendorf, Ed Miller, Carol Owen, Carol 

Pennington, Claire Powers, Bob Regan, Ray Saunders, Ann Swenson,  

Tom Usiadek, Tony Wright 

 

Officers*: President Dale Meadowcroft, Vice President Bob Regan,   

Treasurer Jim Smeltzer, Assistant Treasurer Tony Wright, Secretary Anne Hipp, 

Assistant Secretary Marcia Marsh 

 

*E = Excused Absence; U = Unexcused Absence 

 

Visitors; Jane Mentzer, Kathy Salmon 

 

Call to order:  The meeting was called to order at 9:28 am by Vice-President Bob Regan, who will preside 

today in the absence of President Dale Meadowcroft. 

 

Moment of Silence: A moment of silence was observed. 

 

Administrative Report: Brian Grundusky:  

 

Highlights of Brian’s report: 

 

• Financial update: February numbers are not yet in, but we didn’t meet our goals in January due to 

occupancy levels in all 3 areas.  As an example, Brian stated that 15 residents died in The Oaks earlier in 

the year and, at one point, we had 9 vacancies there. 

Though numbers are up now campus-wide, this is lost revenue which we will have to make up during 

the year. 

• Aramark – “Great feedback” from residents about food service, though there have been a few issues in 

Assisted Living. 

• Sprinkler and heating work continues at the West Apartments. Work is about complete in skilled. After 

the deductible, these costs will be borne by insurance. We are looking at different types of sprinkler 

systems for the future. 

• Recent small kitchen fire in an East Center Apartment – one resident was temporarily relocated until 

repairs are complete, and the fire was contained to the one apartment. Quick response from staff and 

local fire department limited the event to 3 hours.  

• Phase 3 – Anticipated start date is June 1. Work has begun with subcommittees around storage.  
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• Asbury Ascend will be starting again. This conference is for Asbury leaders across the system. The Rife 

Center will be used for 2 days in April for this event. Brian wanted to make the group aware that more 

people would be around campus during that conference. 

 

Questions and Comments –  

 

• Regarding recent low temperatures in Springfield’s dining room – Still tweaking this issue. The addition 

of baseboard vents and fans is being investigated. It was pointed out that the current fan is very noisy 

and interferes with dining enjoyment. 

• PSECU - The ATM is up and running. Are deposits accepted? – yes. Is there a $1.50 service fee? – yes, 

for all non PSECU members. Are deposits to other banks accepted? – yes if your bank permits this. 

 

Following the meeting Brian contacted PSECU and received the following information. The reference to the 

sign being removed refers to signage indicating the ATM was fully functional. 

  
Hi Brian, 
  
I did not know the sign was removed, however, as of today, the issues have been resolved, and the ATM 
is good to take deposits. I do apologize for how long that took but the ATM should now be fully functional. 
  
Other financial institution customers can use the ATM to make deposits as long as their financial institution 
allows it.  There is no surcharge for making deposits.  
  
Also, yes, that is correct. PSECU charges a surcharge fee on withdrawals that are done out of network. 
PSECU members and customers who are part of shared networks such as AllPoint, Co-Op, & CU$ will not 
be surcharged at the ATM. 
  
 

Minutes from February 4, 2025:   

 

 Motion to accept: Joan Bretz   Second: Claire Powers 

    

The Minutes were accepted. 

  

Correspondence:      Anne Hipp 

 

There was no correspondence. The secretary reported that updated committee membership lists have been 

posted to our website, bvrescoun.org. They will be updated again in June. 

 

Financial Report: Jim Smeltzer, Treasurer: 

 

The treasurer’s report for January - February 2025, Trial Balance (this report reflects what is going on with the 

banks we deal with), and Profit and Loss, statements are attached. Our net profit for the year is $3776.07, the 

majority of which was raised by sales from the furniture room.  More complete details are included in the 

statements. There was a request that our checking account of nearly $60K and earning virtually no interest at 

Orrstown Bank and the Money Market, also at Orrstown and approximately $55K, be moved to our new bank, 

Members1st.  Jim stated that he is working on this. 
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Reports by Committees (C), Activities (A) and Clubs (CL) 

 

1.Art (C) - Marcia Marsh, Chair: No report   

 

2. Audio-Visual (C) – Bob Brommer, Chair: 

 

It has been a long siege with the installation of the new AV equipment in the Chapel and Rife Center. At this 

point, the crew that broadcast the Morning Announcements is trained and comfortable with the broadcast 

process.  

We have been broadcasting the Sunday Vespers services for several months, and the new equipment is working 

well. 

With the advent of spring and the beginning of outside programming in the Rife Center, we are ready to tackle 

the challenge with our new equipment. We are looking forward to the coming season. 

 

3. Audit (C) – Tony Wright, Chair: No report  

 

4. Benevolence Fund (C) - Kay Hess, Lead Co-Chair: No report  

 

5. Bethany Village Fair (C) - Kathy Salmon, Chair: 

 

The BV Residents’ Council Fair will be held on Friday, April 4 from noon to 4pm and Saturday, April 5 from 

9am till noon. If you want flyers to post or hand out, please contact Kathy. We will have a scaled-back Fall Fair 

due to the construction of Phase 3, which is due to start in June 2025.  

 

6.  Bylaws Committee (SC)- Bob Regan, Chair: No report. 

 

7. Campus Outreach (A) - Claire Powers, Chair: 

February 2025 report 

 

Area                                         Status of Vacancies    Completed Moves 

    Contracted Available 

 

Center Rental       0  0     4 

Court Apartments      4  4     4 

 

West Apartments      3  3     8 

 

East Cottages       0  0     0 

 

West Cottages       1  0     0 

 

Estate Homes       1  1     1___________ 

 

February 2025 Resident Count: 

 

Assisted Living                                                        98 

Skilled Nursing                                                        67 

Independent Living                                                486 

 

Total                                                                       651 



Page 4 of 8 
 

 

8. Courtesy (A) - Kay Hess, Chair: 

  

11 Get Well cards and no Sympathy cards were sent in February 2025. 

 

9. Dining (C) - Dale Meadowcroft, Chair:  

 

Very pleased with the improvement in quality and presentation of meals for Independent Living dining.  

Attendance at Springfield’s is up (after the issue with temperatures was addressed), the every-other week 

Sunday buffet is well-attended. Please utilize Springfield’s and/or John and Annie’s Bistro. We think you will 

be greatly impressed.  

 

10. Executive Committee (SC) - Dale Meadowcroft, President, and Chair: No report. 

 

11. Facilities (C) – Carol Pennington, Chair:  

 

Highlights of the Facilities Committee meeting February 25, 2025, with Mark Ruiz. 

 

• Staffing levels: Maintenance: -2; Housekeeping: -3; Laundry: -2; Transportation: -3. 

• AV Project is complete. The audio volume is a Comcast problem. 

• Center Apartment carpet delivery will be made in March. 

• The Court Canopy construction is underway. 

• Solar Charging Station project and visual instructions are completed. 

• Door access is now complete. Badges have been made available to all cottage residents. 

• HVAC filter changes have been done for all areas. (Some questions on this from RC meeting). 

• West Apartments: The motion-activated switches in the multi-purpose room are installed. 

• West Apt. elevator frames and touch-up painting – in process. Door 30 is done. AL will be the last area 

done. 

• Rife Center mikes:  not on the outside table yet. 

• Waste Management is the new trash company.  New trash cans have been delivered to all cottages. 

Glass will be recycled. 

• Dryer Vent Cleaning: The vendor will do East Cottages first. 

• Springfield’s Dining Room heat – working on it. 

• Insulation: Wagman is now adding it at no charge. (It seems they were never told to add additional 

insulation). 

• West Campus Repairs: The delay in replacing the drywall in ceilings was caused by waiting for 

insurance company approval. 

 

Questions and Comments – 

 

• East Cottages: The driveway to the garden is full of ruts. This repair will be in the 2026 budget. 

• East Building: The Bistro is very dusty. Mark reported that a new company will be taking over 

renovation cleaning. 

• West Apartments:  Some West Apartment residents say that their HVAC filters were never changed. 

There is a stairwell E-1 access door problem. 

• Are all associates trained in CPR? No, all associates do receive fire extinguisher training. 

• New chair lifts for the stairs have been brought in, in case of fire. Two new defibrillators have been 

ordered. 
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• The garage door will be repaired when all the parts arrive. 

 

Following the reading of the report, a lively discussion ensued. The ongoing problems in the West 

Apartment Building brought up comments about a lack of supervision over on-going projects for at least 

5 years, the size of our campus, the need for more funds and the need to get these issues in the minutes. 

We need to make sure there is sufficient oversight in the work done during Phase 3.  

 

Presiding Chair and Vice-President, Bob Regan, offered to talk to President Dale Meadowcroft about 

putting together a small group to meet with Brian Grundusky and Mark Ruiz to address issues of 

concern. A motion was made by Tom Usiadek to put together a small working group to meet and work 

with Brian and Mark to address facilities-related problems.  The motion was seconded by Carol 

Pennington and passed unanimously.  

 

12. Garden Club (CL) - Cindy Lindsay, Chair: 

 

The Garden Club held their annual planning meeting for the coming season on February 20 and discussed their 

successes and areas for improvement. Donations from Bethany residents for the produce that the club offers on 

tables on both East and West were notably decreased last summer, however donations did total $606.  From this 

amount, the club voted to donate $200 to Bethany Village Care Assurance and $200 to the Central PA Food 

Bank. The rest of the money will be used for garden club needs. There are several available garden plots open to 

residents and staff. A full plot is approximately 20 feet by 20 feet.  Half plots are approximately 10 feet by 20 

feet.  A group of residents can share a plot also. If anyone is interested, please contact Cindy Lindsay. 

 

13.  History (C), Joan Bretz, Chair: 

 

The 2024 Archival Yearbook continues to be finalized. The 2025 Archival Yearbook is underway. 

 

14. IT (A)- Maria Laterra, Chair: No report. 

 

15. Library (C) - Ellie Meadowcroft, Chair: 

 

In February, the library added 19 new books, 3 regular prints and 16 large prints. 

 

16. Model Railroad (CL) – Jim Wilt, Chair 

 

The BVMRRC will be attending the Harrisburg Train Show this month. We are looking to sell some of our 

excess inventory items and enjoy the model train atmosphere. 

 

I would like to introduce you to Myron Roher, who was born in Waterfall, Pa. 

 

During the 1940s, Myron worked on the railroad before joining the United States Merchant Marines during 

WWII, where he spent 2 years serving our country. Upon his discharge, he returned to work on the railroad.  

 

He embarked on a new career as a salesman for a large welding company supplier until retirement.  Myron 

enjoyed playing golf. 

Myron and Anna Marie Lightner moved to Bethany in 2016 and reside in a West apartment.  

 

We are glad to have Myron as a member of the BVMRRC. The BVMRRC is open to all residents of Bethany 

Village. If you are interested in joining our club or would like any club information, please contact Membership 

Chairman, Ed Ravizza (phone # 208-249-4986). 
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17. Nominations/Elections Committee (SC) -   

 

18. PARCR (C) - Lowell Starling, Chair:  

 

 April 9, 2025, PARCR Quarterly Meeting: The meeting will be at nearby Messiah Village, with keynote 

speaker Craig Hatch Esq., a certified Elder Law attorney (CELA). A CELA has passed a day-long written 

exam, with a historical passing rate of 30%, spends at least 16 hours a week practicing elder law, and gets 

references from 5 other elder law attorneys.  Craig will provide legal information on multiple topics important 

to seniors. While he will focus on estate planning and the mistakes many people make, he will answer questions 

on an elder law topic. As usual, we will hear from LeadingAge PA and NaCCRA about their activities, as well 

as life at Messiah Village and have an opportunity to tour the campus after lunch. 

 

Farther out: 

 

July 9, 2025, PARCR Quarterly Meeting:  Londonderry Village, Palmyra with keynote speaker, the new 

President of NaCCRA meeting with us via Zoom from California. 

 

October 8, 2025, PARCR Quarterly Meeting: Masonic Village, Elizabethtown. 

 

January 14, 2026, PARCR Quarterly Meeting: Bethany Village will host the meeting. 

 

Registration materials are available on-line at PARCR.org. Click on coming events to register. 

You do not have to be a PARCR member to attend the in-person meetings. However, PARCR individual 

memberships are only $20/year, and you can find registration materials at PARCR.org. For the $20 you get 

access to all the legislative and regulatory information published by PARCR in conjunction with the 

LeadingAge PA and the PARCR Post newsletter. You also get front row seating at the Quarterly Meetings. 

 

19. Program (C) - Ann Swenson, Chair: 

 

•  March 18, Tuesday, a representative from Camp Ladore will be here for a presentation on the camp 

programs offered this summer. The Residents’ Life Office will be taking reservations at that time for 

anyone wanting to attend the camp from August 18th through the 22nd.  The Presentation starts at 10:30 

am. No sign-up is required. 

• March 29, Sunday, Harrisburg Pops, Country Hits. Please note: Sunday bus is currently sold out, but 

you can be put on a wait list. 

• April 4, Friday, Early Spring Country Ride 

• April 8, Tuesday, Spring Trip to Shenks Ferry 

• April 16, Wednesday, Hershey Bears @ Hershey Giant Center 

 

Please remember to make reservations for Babes Breakfast, March 12 & Studs Breakfast, March 26, each 

starting at 9 am. Reservation number is 717-591-1023. 

 

20. Remembrance Garden (A) - Dale Meadowcroft, Chair: 

 

The committee sent out 11 notifications and brochures to order bricks to the next of kin for resident deaths 

occurring in December. 

 

21. Spiritual Life Enrichment (C) Don Shover: No report. 
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22.  Volunteer Support (C) – Carol Owen, Chair:   

 

The effort to launch the Amigo program is in progress. A few residents have volunteered, and those who want 

to have an Amigo are being identified. Justin Margut will be preparing the training that will be necessary for the 

Amigos. 

 

23. Wellness (C) - Ed Stevenson, Chair:  

 

• Fitness Center Updates – Residents have probably seen some minor repairs/construction going on in the 

fitness room.  This should be finished up soon and then access to all equipment will be open.  We did try 

to provide access to as many machines as possible during these repairs, but if you do have any questions, 

please feel free to reach out to Bethany Malykh or Justin Margut. If you are looking for the Cyber Cycle, 

it is currently in the Brain Health Tech Lab area in order to provide more room for the work being done 

but will move back to the fitness center once the repairs ae completed. 

• Brain Health Awareness Week – March 10th to 14th. We are excited to host a week full of fun activities 

that focus on Brain Health, including Trivia, Aqua Brain Health, Mindfulness, Cooking Class and more! 

If you need a registration form or calendar, please contact Hannah Seeley, our Brain Health Coach. 

• Pump it for Parkinson’s – On April 10th, we will be partnering with NuStep on their Pump it for 

Parkinson’s Event. More information will be coming out in the next few weeks, but this event is a great 

opportunity to raise awareness for Parkinson’s, as our community will try and contribute 60K steps on 

our NuStep machines in order to help reach the National Institute for Fitness and Sport’s overall goal of 

25 million steps!  Residents and Associates will be able to participate in this event. 

• Rock Wall – We invite everyone to come and try the rock wall at BV! Rock Wall climbing is included 

as part of the Enhanced Membership, or if you would prefer to climb a la carte, it’s $10 a climb.  Family 

members are also invited to join in the climbing fun, again just $10 a person. We even have a youth 

harness for the grandkids! You get a free t-shirt with your first climb.  You don’t even have to make it to 

the top! 

 

 

25. Wood Shop (A)- Joe Kearney, Chair:  

 

For such a short month, it was fairly busy at the shop.  We welcomed two new members, Marty Schlosser and 

Scott Fones, both of whom were already familiar with our woodshop equipment. 

Our activities included the following: Ken Hatcher did some sanding work for the Furniture Room, which 

brought in a donation of $20. Ken also created two AA (Alcoholics Anonymous) coin display cases from cherry 

wood. A very beautiful job.  This effort brought in a $60 donation. Ed Ravizza repaired a drawer in a chest of 

drawers for a $10 donation. Ken also created a beautiful serving tray with a mosaic tile center which will go on 

sale at the upcoming BV Fair in April. Leroy Weaver repaired a coat stand for Rehab and Beth Shank brought 

in $20 for assembling a shower chair for a resident. Beth also continued to work on her charcuterie boards and 

cutting boards for the Fair. Joe Kearney made 5 cell phone/tablet stands also to be sold at the Fair. 

And so, altogether we brought in a total of $110, which we held in our petty cash drawer for needed purchases.  

That’s it for the month of February! 

 

Old Business:         Bob Regan: 

 

After a need for a chair for the nominating committee was once again brought up, RC member, Joan Bretz 

offered to be the chair.  
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New Business:         Bob Regan: 

 

• 2024 Audit – The EC has reviewed audit information received from last month’s committee audit. There 

were minor issues with paperwork. The committee will meet quarterly to review with the treasurer. 

• Recent changes to the addendum to the By-laws are now posted to bvrescoun.org. 

• Residents’ Council has complied with the Pa. requirement to register our non-profit corporation.  

 

Other:          Claire Powers 

 

Claire voiced continuing frustration with resident parking, unclear regulations, lack of enforcement, the need for 

more handicapped parking spots, the appropriate use of handicapped spots, etc. There was agreement from 

Council members on this issue. Dale and Claire will meet to propose a draft policy. Residents of all areas are 

asked to contact either with feedback as to what they, the residents would like. Policy and procedure are needed. 

Claire will update the group on progress next month.  

 

Items from around the table, an opportunity for members to share their thoughts and constructive feedback.  

 

There was a request for the fire department to come to the Rife Center to train residents in the use of fire 

extinguishers. Ann Swenson will speak to Brian Railing to arrange this. 

 

Bob Regan asked that he be contacted directly when there are ongoing issues so he can document them and 

show them to Dale. Bob’s contact information is: rpn4pat@verizon.net or  

717-591-1041. 

 

Announcements:  

 

Next Executive Committee Meeting: Tuesday, March 25, 1 pm. 

 

Next Residents’ Council Meeting: Tuesday, April 1, 9:30 a.m.  

 Corporate Conference Room  

 

Adjournment at 10:50 

 

Motion to Adjourn: Tony Wright 

Seconded by: Marcia Marsh 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Anne Hipp, Secretary 

mailto:rpn4pat@verizon.net


RESIDENTS COUNCIL OF BETHANY VILLAGE
Trial Balance

As of February 28, 2025

Accrual Basis  Friday, February 28, 2025 08:14 PM GMT-05:00   1/1

DEBIT CREDIT

11000 Members 1st - Checking 25,930.04 0.00

11010 Members 1st-Money Market 5,178.51 0.00

11020 Members 1st-Savings 5.00 0.00

12000 Orrstown Checking 59,638.39 0.00

12010 Orrstown Money Market 55,035.45 0.00

Undeposited Funds 0.00 0.00

20000 Accounts Payable 0.00 0.00

12050 Peoples1662 Main 0.00 299.49

12051 Peoples1662 Main:3040 0.00 0.00

12052 Peoples1662 Main:4350 0.00 0.00

80010 Art Fund 0.00 4,446.63

80020 BVRC RR Fund 0.00 5,796.40

80030 Garden Fund 0.00 3,429.84

80040 Vespers Fund 0.00 1,862.57

80050 Instrumental Music 0.00 530.37

80060 Library Fund 0.00 1,375.30

30000 Opening Balance Equity 0.00 0.00

33000 Unrestricted Net Assets 0.00 124,270.72

13200 Investments - Interest 0.00 0.78

13202 Investments - Interest:Money Market 0.00 46.72

46520 Fund Raising:Furniture 0.00 4,105.00

46530 Fund Raising:Housewares 0.00 915.50

46580 Fund Raising:Woodworking Sales 0.00 200.00

62142 Contract Services:Instructors:Wellness 425.00 0.00

66000 GiftsExpenses 28.09 0.00

68005 Budgeted Expense:Advertizing 200.46 0.00

68055 Budgeted Expense:Computer Supplies 244.87 0.00

68060 Budgeted Expense:Courtesy Activities 25.44 0.00

68100 Budgeted Expense:Historian 22.86 0.00

68110 Budgeted Expense:Knitting 37.28 0.00

68120 Budgeted Expense:Library Books/Supplies 424.93 0.00

68151 Budgeted Expense:Music:Combined Chorus 83.00 0.00

TOTAL $147,279.32 $147,279.32



RESIDENTS COUNCIL OF BETHANY VILLAGE
Profit and Loss

January - February, 2025

Cash Basis  Friday, February 28, 2025 08:15 PM GMT-05:00   1/1

TOTAL

Revenue

13200 Investments - Interest 0.78

13202 Money Market 46.72

Total 13200 Investments - Interest 47.50

46500 Fund Raising

46520 Furniture 4,105.00

46530 Housewares 915.50

46580 Woodworking Sales 200.00

Total 46500 Fund Raising 5,220.50

Total Revenue $5,268.00

GROSS PROFIT $5,268.00

Expenditures

62100 Contract Services

621400 Instructors

62142 Wellness 425.00

Total 621400 Instructors 425.00

Total 62100 Contract Services 425.00

66000 GiftsExpenses 28.09

68000 Budgeted Expense

68005 Advertizing 200.46

68055 Computer Supplies 244.87

68060 Courtesy Activities 25.44

68100 Historian 22.86

68110 Knitting 37.28

68120 Library Books/Supplies 424.93

68150 Music

68151 Combined Chorus 83.00

Total 68150 Music 83.00

Total 68000 Budgeted Expense 1,038.84

Total Expenditures $1,491.93

NET OPERATING REVENUE $3,776.07

NET REVENUE $3,776.07



 

 

FOCUS ON THE LIBRARY  

New in February, 2025 

BOOKS RECENTLY ADDED – February 2025 
 

REGULAR PRINT FICTION: 

Mad River Road by Joy Fielding; c. 2006 

The Thirteenth Tale by Diane Setterfield; c. 2006 

Adventures of Huckleberry Finn by Mark Twain 

 

LARGE PRINT FICTION: 

The Bookshop on the Corner by Jenny Colgan; c. 2016 

The Bookshop of Second Chances by Jackie Fraser; c. 2021 

Deadwood Gulch by William W. Johnstone; c. 2011 

Island Girls by Nancy Thayer; c. 2013 

The Covenant of water by Abraham Verghese; c. 2023 

 

LARGE PRINT MYSTERY: 

Swan for the Money by Donna Andrews; c. 2009 

Murder Unleashed by Rita Mae Brown; c. 2012 

The Last Mrs. Parrish by Liv Constantine; c. 2017 

A Brew to a Kill by Cleo Coyle; c. 2012 

Greedy Bones by Carolyn Haines; c. 2009 

The Kenken Killings by Parnell Hall; c. 2010 

Stalking the Puzzle Lady by Parnell Hall; c. 2005 

Arsenic and Old Books by Miranda James; c. 2015 

We Solve Murders by Richard Osman; c. 2024 

Tell Me Everything by Elizabeth Stroudt; c. 2024 

A Game of Fear by Charles Todd; c. 2022 

 



MapleWood Resident Council Minutes 

February 25th, 2025 

Residents Present: Anna Ford, Pat Lally, Jean Erwin, Carol Jamieson, Alice 

McNutt, Robert Steele, Nadine Creighton, Carl Oberman, Lucy Oberman 

Staff Present: Dawn O’Neill (MapleWood Social Worker), Bridget Walling 

(Administrator), Brian Railing (Safety and Security Supervisor), Laura Prietz 

(Director of Therapeutic Recreation) 

Dawn welcomed residents to the meeting and shared the following:  

Resident Right/House Rule 

• Resident Right #18: A resident and resident’s designed person, and other 

individuals upon the resident’s written approval shall have the right to 

access, review and request corrections to the resident’s record.  

• House Rule #4: VISITING HOURS: Residents are free to receive visitors at 

any time.  Residents have the right to terminate any visit.  No person shall 

enter a resident’s room without first identifying him/herself and receiving 

the resident's permission to enter.  

 

Safety and Security 

Brain Railing, Supervisor of Safety and Security was present to share with 

residents Fire Alarm procedures.   

• When the Fire Alarm goes off, MapleWood Residents that can do so 

should open their apartment door, move to the hallway, and wait for 

further instruction by responding staff.   

• It is the responsibility of the staff to listen to the overhead announcement 

and assist MapleWood Residents to a safe area based on the location of the 

alarm.   

o Rest assured if you are not able to do so, staff and/or first responders 

will check every apartment in the affected area and assist you as 

needed.   

• Our Fire Safe areas are constructed with protection for up to 90 minutes and 

we would follow the guidance and instructions from the Fire Department if 

we would need to move further.   



• Although we are in Lower Allen Township and they are our primary 

responding department, in the event of a real emergency we would be 

assisted by several departments from the surrounding areas.  

• In MapleWood, it is a state requirement for us to conduct fire drills once a 

month during different times of the day including sleeping hours. 

 

Recreation 

Laura shared the following on behalf of the Therapeutic Recreation team:  

• March Special Events:  

o 3/04: Mardi Gras themed Happy Hour 

o 3/06: Creatures Great and Small Program 

o 3/11: Tom Shultz Music 

o 3/12: Exergaming Training with Hannah, Brain Health Coach 

o 3/13: Color Wheel Art Instruction with Instructor, Maureen Aspers 

o 3/22: McGinley School of Irish Dance Performance 

o 3/25: Bonnie Koons Music 

o 3/26: Chair Yoga  

 

• March Outings are the following:  

o 3/06: Dollar Tree Shopping Trip 

o 3/13: Oak Grove Farms 

o 3/20: O’Reilly’s Irish Tap Room and Kitchen  

o 3/27: Marzoni’s  

• Reminder: Daylight Savings Time Begins 3/9/25 – Set your clocks ahead 

one hour. 

 

Administration 

Bridget shared the following on behalf of Administration: 

• Occupancy:  

o Currently 3 open apartments, however, 2 will be spoken for by the end 

of the week.  1 apartment is currently being turned over for next 

occupant.  

• Staffing:  

o Openings:  

▪ 2 full-time 3p-11p shift RA positions on GM 



▪ One full-time 3p-11p LPN open position. Recent RA, Marry 

has received her LPN and has been shadowing for this position.   

• COVID Updates:  

o Currently no COVID in MapleWood.   

o If you missed the COVID/and or Flu vaccine and would still like to 

receive it, please talk to your nurse so they can help set that up.  

• Door 21 Intercom:  

o Currently it is still being worked on.  Waiting for replacement.  

• SARA pendants – Switching to a new pendant system in the summer.  

Everyone will receive a new pendant at that time.  

• Every Tuesday at 2pm, 3rd Floor dining room - Bridget’s weekly dinning 

meetings (until issues are resolved)  

 

Next Resident’s Council Meeting: 

Tuesday, March 25th at 10:45 am 

Sugar Maple (2nd floor) Activity Room 


